
 

AGENDA ITEM 
 

TO: Tim Vandall, City Administrator 

FROM: Mike Spickelmier, Director of Public Works  MWS 11/10/2022 

DATE: November 10, 2022 

SUBJECT: Additional Construction and Inspection Services for the K7 & Eisenhower Project 

 
 

 

AGENDA ITEM # 
 
 

The City Council approved the initial contract with Benesch for the Construction Engineering and 
Inspection for the K7 & Eisenhower Project for a total of $109,650 in February of 2022.    The original 
completion date for the project was November 20, 2022, which was the basis for the contract.  
 
This action will add up to 8 weeks of Inspection services to cover the remaining work on the project.    
 
The primary delay was due to incomplete utility location and property condemnation hearings.  The 
remaining work / schedule is mostly dependent on temperature restrictions associated with asphalt 
placement and pavement markings.  
 
Policy Considerations:  This expense was specifically identified in the three-party agreement between 
Leavenworth, Lansing and the Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT).  The terms of the 
agreement have 1/3 of this paid by Leavenworth and 2/3 paid by Lansing.   KDOT does not pay for CE/I 
services.  
 
Financial Considerations:  This supplement to the contract is for Time & Expense with a Not to Exceed of 
$38,000.  Under the above referenced agreement, Lansing would be responsible for $25,346. 
 
Action: Accept supplemental agreement for CE&I services from Benesch in the amount not to exceed 
$38,000. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


